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Forum
WEST ESSEX AREA

Date

12 January 2010

Area Forum Budget Recommendations
Report by; Yvette Wetton, West Area Co-ordinator

Contact: Tel: 01245 436079 or e-mail yvette.wetton@essex.gov.uk
Purpose of Report
To update Members on progress in allocating funding available through the West Area Froum Budget and to advise on the process for ratification of the Chairmans recommendations for allocation.
Background
At it’s meeting on the 15th September 2009, Members of the West Essex Area Forum received a report advising of the availability of £50,000 funding to provide small grants to achieve real improvements in local communities.  Members were invited to promote and encourage submission of applications against the monies available to support a small number of projects in West Essex which have not received other financial support directly from the County Council and where the contribution will make a real difference to the chances of the project actually happening.
In line with the process adopted in other Area Forums, the fund was advertised through the Members of the Forum, which includes District  and Borough Councils, Primary Care Trusts and Voluntary Sector Infrastructure Organisation partners and with Parish Councils through the Making the Links publication.
The deadline for submissions for funding was agreed as 15th December 2009, at which point 22 application forms had been received requesting funding from the £50,000 revenue budget.  Counted together of these 22 applications 5 were received from Harlow, 6 were received from Uttlesford, 5 were received for Epping Forest and 5 from Brentwood. There was 1 application where there would be beneficiaries across West Essex. 

The total amount requested was £135,615 against the £50,000 that was available.  This meant that many applications, although very worthy of support will not be funded on this occasion.
In order to give applicants as much time as possible to complete and return the forms the turnaround for this grants round was very tight.  The Chairman of the West Essex Area Forum, supported by the Area Co-ordinator has considered fully all applications alongside the Community Initiatives Fund criteria with a mind to ensure an equitable spread of awards across West Essex. 
Unfortunately, due to poor weather conditions between the closing date for applications and the deadline for papers for the Forum to go to print it has not been possible to provide a full report of the budget recommendations, with the paper for this meeting and this will be tabled at the Forum meeting on the 12th January 2010.

Recommendation
That Members consider the tabled report available at the West Area Forum meeting on the 12th January and support the recommendations of the Chairman.
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